
Dividing Irises

Bearded Iris

In our USDA planting zone (9b), the best time to divide iris
rhizomes is this time of year. Established plants need to be
divided every third or fourth year or whenever the clumps
become crowded and flowering decreases. This is best done in
August after flower stalks have died back. I can honestly say
that dividing iris in the summer heat is not a fun thing to
do.

Bearded Iris

As you know, once you buy a property it is fun to go through
the seasons to see what will bloom in your yard. Since our
property  was  a  major  restoration  construction  site  for  3
years,  large  portions  of  the  landscaping  have  been  re-
designed.  However,  many  plants/trees  that  were  planted  by
previous owners over the last 100+ years still remain.

An Overgrow Bed of Irises

The front bed is dense with iris

A section of our landscaping bed nearest the street is chock-
a-block full of a smaller white iris. I have no idea who or
when these irises were planted. Since we have been living here
for 20 years, this iris bed is in dire need of attention. It
is a cluttered mess.

Since the original rhizome (the “mother”) will produce several
offshoot rhizomes you can only imagine how entangled this
planting bed is currently. Dividing them gives them space to
grow and flower.

http://bella-terra.moseke.com/dividing-irises/


My bulb garden

If you are new to my blog, two years ago I did create a
separate bulb garden on the south side of our parcel. The hope
is to divide these irises and place some of them in the newer
bulb garden. To see my bulb garden project, click here.

Tools You Will Need

Time for a better pitchfork like this one
It’s impossible to garden here without a hat, water bottle and
since we’ve had so much rain, a mosquito repellent. I place a
tarp down so I can sort and separate the rhizomes.

Using a pitchfork to gently lift the rhizomes and roots, I
quickly realize that this will be a difficult project. As
stated earlier, dividing irises should take place every 3-4
years. Since nothing has been done in the past 20 years, these
rhizomes are firmly embedded, so much so, that I bend the tine
of the pitchfork.

Parts of the Iris

You will quickly see the rhizome protruding from the bottom of
the iris fan. The roots hang freely below. In the picture
above you can see how long the rhizome has grown.

Digging up rhizomes

Condition of the Rhizome
After carefully releasing several iris, I am ready to prepare
them  for  replanting.  First  I  check  the  condition  of  the

http://bella-terra.moseke.com/september-projects/
https://amzn.to/37iDdbI


rhizome. If any parts are rotted or showing signs of extensive
infestation, I will not replant. However, if just the end or
tip has decay, you can cut off the bad areas.

Rotted parts of the rhizome

In order to determine the condition of the rhizome, I place
them in a bucket of water to wash off the excess dirt. Here I
can  evaluate  the  condition,  length  and  hardiness  of  the
rhizome.

Washing rhizome

Many of the rhizomes are in big clumps and others are just
long and linear. Separate these rhizomes from the mother with
a sharp knife and discard of the mother, as it will no longer
produce blooms. You can break apart the clumps and trim the
rhizome to approximately 3-4 inches, using a sharp, clean
knife or garden shears (found here).

Cut the rhizome to 3-4 inches in length

For the rhizomes you decide to keep, cut the leaf fans back so
they’re about four to six inches long. This helps the plant
focus on growing roots before winter.

Trim the fan to 4-6 inches

Replanting
To plant, dig a shallow hole and create a mound in the middle
where the rhizome will sit. Place the rhizome on the mound
with the roots in your hole. Cover the roots and then place a
thin layer of soil over the rhizome. You want the rhizome
itself to sit just below the surface, lightly covered in soil.

https://amzn.to/3j9kZ20


Push any errant roots under the soil with your finger.  

It’s easy to make the mistake of planting irises too deeply.
The rhizomes of these plants should be partially exposed to
the elements, or thinly covered with soil in hot climates. If
they’re buried too deeply, they won’t do well.

Newly planted iris

Since the long overdue extraction of the rhizomes is rather
difficult, I still have half a bed to go. But several are now
clean and freshly planted in the ground. While digging up the
rhizomes, I also discover many miscellaneous bulbs. I am not
sure if they are freesias or paperwhite narcissus so it will
be fun to see what comes up in the Spring.

My bulb garden in 2021

Irises  in  Phoenix  bloom  around  Easter  time.  I  plan  to
fertilize all my bulbs and rhizomes in January, February and
March. Hopefully I will have an abundant crop of spring blooms
to share with you. Check your area to see when it is the ideal
time for you to plant and divide irises.

Happy Gardening! Make sure you keep reading to see what my
other gardening friends are up to this month. It is such fun
to see their gardens in other parts of the country!

I would love for you to follow me on Pinterest. Please share
this pin if you enjoy my post!



Now Off to the Gardening Blog Hop

Well, since my cutting garden is a bit of a failure, I am
excited to read Kim from Shiplap and Shells post about 9
Common Cut Flower Garden Challenges and Solutions. See it
here.

Shiplap and Shells

Chas from Chas Crazy Creations is sharing When to Harvest Your
Garden Vegetables here.

Chas Crazy Creations

Stacy from Bricks and Blooms is enjoying her flower garden and
let’s us peek into Gardening Zone 6a Summer Flowers here.

Bricks ‘n Blooms

https://shiplapandshells.com/9-common-cut-flower-garden-challenges-and-solutions/?doing_wp_cron=1628004764.9027988910675048828125
https://chascrazycreations.com/when-to-harvest-your-garden-vegetables/
https://stacyling.com/gardening-zone-6a-summer-flowers/

